
Union takes further action against outsourcers
 U.K. 

Central government union PCS organised a fifth week of action against outsourcing 
company Interserve which provides services for the Foreign Office. The core of the 
dispute is over union recognition. Meanwhile, the union also organised a five-day 
strike by cleaners employed by the ISS multinational which has a contract with the 
tax and revenue service (HMRC) on Merseyside in north west England.
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